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JUVENILE OFFENDER 

 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a vehicle burglary attempt that 
occurred on Tuesday, July 11th at approximately 10:50 AM. The incident occurred at 541 
Northwest 1st Avenue in the City of Fort Lauderdale.  
 

The Fort Lauderdale Rapid Offender Crimes Unit (ROC) Detectives observed the suspect 
reaching into a dumpster located on the corner of Northwest 1st Avenue and Northwest 
6th Street. The suspect retrieved a large rock from the dumpster and proceeded towards 
a black Nissan SUV parked along Northwest 6th Street.  
 

The suspect attempted to break the driver’s side window using the large rock. After the 
unsuccessful attempt, the suspect began to leave the area on foot. ROC Detectives 
requested assistance from patrol officers, who quickly established a perimeter. A short 
time later, the suspect was taken into custody without incident.  
 

The suspect has been identified as Tyrone Wesley Parker, Jr., B/M, 08/10/1999, a 
resident of the City of Fort Lauderdale. A records check confirmed Parker is a prolific 
offender, known to Fort Lauderdale Detectives.  
 

Parker has been charged with: 
- Burglary Conveyance Unoccupied/Unarmed 
- Resisting without Violence 

 

Parker has been previously charged in Sarasota County, Florida in reference to a burglary 
incident. 

 

Anyone with information regarding this incident is encouraged to contact The Fort 
Lauderdale Police Department 954-828-5700.  
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